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Eating a healthy diet is too expensive for
many Britons, research finds

Freedom to choose between health and unhealthy food is a 'myth', report author says

By Jordan Kelly-Linden
21 September 2020 - 1:17pm





image2.png
Too few people can afford to eat a healthy diet, a new report shining a light on
Britain’s ‘broken food system’ has found.

‘The annual Broken Plate report, which was published by the Food Foundation on
Monday, has found that healthier foods are much more expensive than foods laden
with unhealthy levels of fat, sugar and salt.

Levels of childhood obesity continue to worsen in Scotland and England, with the
inequalities between the most and least deprived children widening.

And the Covid-19 pandemic has only exacerbated food poverty and increased the
burden of nutrition-related chronic diseases, the report found.

“Covid has exposed the devastating consequences of diet-related disease, showing
that efforts to shift our food system in favour of healthy eating have been toolittle, too
late;” said Anna Taylor, Executive Director of the Food Foundation.

means that the price of food is going to become more important than ever, in terms of
determining the extent to which people are able to secure healthy diets for themselves
and their families”

The Food Foundation report uses 10 metrics to provide a holistic picture of the UK’s
food system.

Income, the accessibility of unhealthy food outlets and advertising spend on junk
food were all listed as being among the top 10 influencers of dietary choices.

“Although much is often made of individual choice when it comes to food,
governments and businesses continue to shape and edit our food environments, with
our ‘choices’ often influenced by incomes, prices, promotions, advertising and what is
easily available” said Laura Sandys, chair of the Food Foundation.
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The report found that 45 local authorities in England have seen more than a five per
cent increase in the number of fast food takeaways.

The relationship between the percentage of takeaway outlets and levels of deprivation
in local authorities is still strong, with higher proportions seen in the most deprived
areas.

What’s more, the Broken Plate report found that the poorest households have even
less disposable income to spend on the Government’s Eat Well guide than they did in
previous years.

Among UK households, the report predicts that the poorest 20 per cent would need to
spend more than 39 per cent of their disposable income, after housing costs, to eat in
line with the Eatwell Guide.

There is continuing divergence between the cost of healthy and unhealthy foods, with
the average cost of healthy foods in 2019 being around £7.68 compared to £2.48 for
less healthy food of the same calorific value.

“Unhealthy food is so cheap because the prime ingredients can be mass produced and
these products can be created in a non-perishable form” Ms Taylor said.

“We have this situation where it is very easy to buy very cheap calories with very low
levels of nutrients. Whereas the same is not true for some of the more nutrient-rich
foods like fruits and vegetables”
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